	The out of school clubs are a new venture for Millfield and will offer parents/carers a safe environment for their children before and after the school day.

The clubs adhere to the requirements of OFSTED and will be inspected by them as part of the school inspection.

A range of suitable activities are provided for the children including craft activities, team games, board games, ball games, snooker, sewing, gluing/collage, drawing etc.  Weather permitted the children will also have the opportunity to use the outdoor play facilities at the schools.  A number of ‘speciality’ sessions will be offered periodically.

Opening Times – (term time) Monday to Friday; 7.45 a.m. to 8.55 a.m. and 3.15 p.m. to 6 p.m.

Our Aims
Our aim is to provide a safe, caring and stimulating environment for children, meeting the needs of their working parents/carers.  The clubs will be for the children to enjoy a ‘home from home’ atmosphere while being supervised by qualified and experienced staff.

Staffing

Each club is led by a qualified member of staff (minimum NVQ Level 3/NNEB/DCE) with 1 or 2 assistants (at least one qualified to Level 2) at each session dependent on numbers of children attending.  Out of School Club workers have attended or are offered training in First Aid, Basic Hygiene, Child protection and other relevant courses. 

Refreshments
Drinks are always available for the children at all of the clubs.  At Pre-school care they will be given breakfast ( Cereal or Toast ). After Care they will also be provided with a light snack.
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	Policies and Procedures
As part of Millfield L.E.A.D. Academy our complete policy and procedure documents are available for Parents/Carers to read at each of the Clubs.  If they are not on display please ask a member of staff to show them to you.  We have policies and procedures covering the following subjects:-

· Admissions policy

· Behaviour and management and bullying policy

· Child protection: Policy and procedures

· Complaints procedures

· Confidentiality policy

· Emergency evacuation procedure

· Equal opportunities policy

· Health and Hygiene: Policy and procedures

· Lost child procedure and failure to collect

· Medication policy

· Fees policy

· Outings: policy and procedure

· Parental involvement policy

· Refund policy

· Safety: policy and procedure

· Special Educational Needs policy

· Staffing and employment policy

· Statement of purpose and function
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	Important
1. Before we can care for children we need to have them registered with the club, this involves completing an admission form so that we have all your child’s relevant details, such as emergency contacts, health issues etc.

2. To book a child into one of the clubs you need to telephone the club leader first to book the place.  Children cannot just turn up.
3. If a child has not been registered with the club then we have no contact details, if there is an accident we would not know whom to contact or if there were any health issues to observe.

4. At pre-care parents are required to bring their children right into the club to ensure the staff team knows they are there and they can be entered onto the register, again this is essential for health and safety reasons, so we are aware of everyone who is supposed to be in the Club.

5. If your child is off school, or going home with a friend, please notify the club as soon as possible.  If we are expecting your child a member of staff will be searching until their whereabouts are found… taking them away from the other children.
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	Admissions

Admissions will be on a first come, first served basis; once the club is full we will operate a waiting list.  Priority would be given to children from the same family of children already attending the club, or in emergency cases, such as family illness or other problems.  

An admission form must be completed before your child’s first session.  

This will give the club staff all the relevant information about your child and details of who is allowed to collect your child.  Please do not ask anyone not named on the form to collect your child.  We require one months notice if you wish your child to leave the club.

Please bring your child to the leader on arrival at pre-care to ensure their attendance is recorded.  The children attending after-care will be collected from the small hall at school.  Foundation Stage children will be brought to the staff.  It is important that you inform your child’s class teacher that they will be attending the out of school club.

Casual places
Casual places are only available when the club is not fully booked and staffing numbers allow.  Casual places can only be booked two days in advance and are offered at the discretion of the club leader.  An admission form must be completed before your child’s first session.

Illness or Accidents
Any accident, however minor, will be recorded in the club accident file, signed by two members of staff, then shown to the parents/carers on collection of the child, who will also be asked to sign the form.  If the parent/carer wishes to make any comments these can be recorded too.

All clubs have a stocked first aid box; the group leader (as well as most of the assistants) will hold a first aid qualification.  If a child is taking prescribed medication, including inhalers, but not calpol, a detailed letter, clearly stating the child’s name, medication, dosage and frequency of dose is required.  The parent/carer must sign this.  
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	A medication form will also be completed for the members of staff to sign and record doses given.  Two members of staff should always administer any medicines together.

If a child becomes ill while attending the club parents/carers will be informed immediately and will be asked to collect the child as soon as possible.  Parents/carers are politely asked not to send any child to the club who is suffering from an illness which warrants exclusion.  There is space on the admissions form for details of your child’s medical history, please update this information when necessary.

In the unlikely event of a major accident staff will apply first aid.  An ambulance will be called for immediately and parents/carers will be called.  If the child’s parents/carers have not arrived before the ambulance needs to depart to hospital a member of staff will accompany the child to hospital.  A replacement member of staff will be called to the club to ensure ratios are adhered to.  A full report will be entered into the accident file.  Please be sure to sign the relevant section on your child’s admission form to say they can receive emergency treatment if necessary.

Sanctions
The age and stage of a child is taken into consideration when sanctions have to be applied.  They will always be given at the time and be relevant to the action or actions.  Staff will always explain clearly why any behaviour is unacceptable.  Sanction forms are always completed and shared with parents/carers on collection.

Techniques of dealing with any unacceptable behaviour will always be positive and will include early intervention, anticipation and distraction.  If a child consistently displays unacceptable behaviour, a member of staff will discuss it with the child; if an agreement is not reached the parents/carers will be approached about the problem.  In extreme cases, persistent bad behaviour will result in the child being excluded from the club, after written notice from the Headteacher.
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	Physical punishment of any sort is strictly forbidden, as is deprivation or forcing  a child to eat or drink.  Children will not be humiliated, frightened or verbally abused.

Staffing

There will be a charge to cover any 1:1 support which is needed.

Full copies of all policies and procedures are available at all the clubs.

Fees
Current rates are available from any member of staff at the club, or by telephoning 0116 2897151 (School Office)
Fees are payable termly or half-termly in advance, or for casual users at the time of collection.  There is a late collection charge as stated in the booking form.

There is a late payment charge of £10 for any payments not made by the due date to cover administration costs.  Cheques should be made payable to Millfield L.E.A.D. Aacdemy.

We are happy to receive payment towards the service from Childcare vouchers or other government voucher schemes (subject to any conditions).  Please give details of the type of voucher, including registration number etc. on the admission form.

Cancellations

Any cancellations after 12.00 p.m will incur the full daily charge

Contacting the club – telephone numbers are as listed.

 Pre & After Care :-  0116 2897151 (School Office)

                                 To be advised  (Group Leader Mobile)
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